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March 22, 2024                                          

 

Changes to the Supervisory Board of HEIDELBERG at 

the next Annual General Meeting 2024 

 

• Dr. Fritz Oesterle reaches the age limit and leaves the 

Suvervisory Board 

• Ferdinand Rüesch plans to enter into retirement 

• Search for suitable successors already initiated 

 

There will be changes on the shareholder side of the Supervisory Board of Heidelberger 

Druckmaschinen AG (HEIDELBERG) in the coming financial year 2024/2025. Dr. Fritz 

Oesterle will not stand for another term due to reaching the age limit. His appointment 

will end at the end of the Annual General Meeting on July 25, 2024. Ferdinand Rüesch 

will also leave the Supervisory Board at this time. He has informed the Supervisory 

Board that he wishes to retire and successively step down from all offices. He will hand 

over his position in sales at the Gallus Group at the end of the calendar year. "After more 

than 40 years of service in the printing industry, I would like to devote more time to my 

family at the age of 65," says Ferdinand Rüesch. "HEIDELBERG has developed well in 

recent years despite major challenges. The Management Board has introduced the right 

strategic measures to successfully face the changes in the printing industry and also to 

achieve financial progress," adds Rüesch. The succession for the positions of Mr. Rüesch 

and Dr. Oesterle will be decided by the Annual General Meeting of Heidelberger 

Druckmaschinen AG in July 2024. 

 

"Mr. Rüesch and Dr. Oesterle have always played a valuable role on the Supervisory 

Board of HEIDELBERG. Their expertise, experience and tireless commitment have 

made an important contribution to the strategic direction of the company," says Dr. 

Martin Sonnenschein, Chairman of the Supervisory Board. "The search for a qualified 
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successor for both of them has already begun. This will ensure a smooth handover and 

guarantee continuity on the Supervisory Board," he adds.  

 

Figure 1: Ferdinand Rüesch, Member of the Supervisory Board of HEIDELBERG. 

Figure 2: Dr. Fritz Oesterle, Member of the Supervisory Board of HEIDELBERG. 

Image material and further information about the company are available in the Investor 

Relations portal and Press Lounge of Heidelberger Druckmaschinen AG at 

www.heidelberg.com. 
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Important note: 
 

This release contains forward-looking statements based on assumptions and estimates by the management of Heidelberger Druckmaschinen 

Aktiengesellschaft. Even though the management is of the opinion that these assumptions and estimates are accurate, the actual future development 

and results may deviate substantially from these forward-looking statements due to various factors, such as changes in the overall economic 

situation, in exchange and interest rates, and within the print media industry. Heidelberger Druckmaschinen Aktiengesellschaft provides no 

guarantee and assumes no liability for future developments and results deviating from the assumptions and estimates made in this press release. 
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